SELECTMEN’S MEETING
FEBRUARY 5§, 2003

The closing accounts payable and payroll warrants for fiscal year 2002 were
signed. The first accounts payable and payroll warrants for the fiscal year 2003 were
signed. The minutes from the last meeting were signed.

There was a discussion on Gary Hamlin’s challenge on the town’s assessment of
his property. An official request for abatement was never received.

Vinal talked to the people at “little paws” refuge league. He will get a contract to
be ready at the town meeting for signing.

Vinal needs a copy of the budget meeting numbers. Carol will get them copied
for Friday.

The MMA is compiling information about mandates that should be funded by the
state and haven’t been.

There was a discussion on commercial waste. Vinal thinks that they should pay
for their own instead of having the town paying for it.

Lovejoy insurance submitted a renewal contract for the town. The liability has no
change. There is a 3% increase on building costs and public official liability will have a
$500.00 increase. There was also a terrorist insurance that was not recommended for the
town. The selectmen had to sign a rejection form for the files.

A confirmation form was signed for the library. Cheryl will pick it up Friday.

It was decided to get Charlene a get-well card and gift for when she gets home
from the hospital.

Vinal said that he is going on vacation and won’t be here for the next meeting.
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